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TAPE 101, SIDE A

005  VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Calls the  meeting to  order at  1:40 p.m.
Explains that the committee will be meeting in subcommittee form.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 416 A Witnesses:  None

008  REP. GIROD:  Requests waiting  to hear  the bill  until there is  a
full committee available.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 683 A Witnesses:  Andy Oberteen, Department of
Justice Sen. Bob Shoemaker, District 3 Steve Telfer, Legacy Health
Systems

026   ADRIENNE  SEXTON,   COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:   Explains  the
measure. Discusses  the  possible  violation   of  anti-trust  laws. 
Discusses

collaboration of transplant services. 055  VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks if 
the bill  would conflict  with any federal laws.

056  ANDY  OBERTEEN, DEPARTMENT  OF  JUSTICE: Explains  that  the
legislation would not conflict with  any federal laws.  Discusses the
State Action



Doctrine.

069  VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS: Asks if  the legislation as written  will work
as an exemption.

170  OBERTEEN:  Explains  that prior  to  the hospital  amendments,  the
bill would have invoked the State Action Doctrine. Explains the
amendments.

Discusses the supervision of the cooperative contract.

090    REP. GORDLY:  Asks about the witnesses identification.

092  OBERTEEN:  Explains who  he  is and  his  responsibility as 
counsel for anti-trust enforcement.

096    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks if the hospital amendments have been
accepted.

097  ADRIENNE SEXTON,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains that  they
have not yet been acted upon.

103  SEN.  BOB SHOEMAKER,  DISTRICT  3: Testifies  in  support of  SB 
683 A. Discusses concerns with the amendments.  Discusses alternatives
to the

amendments.

207    REP. GORDLY:  Discusses the equalizing of economic circumstances.

219  SEN.  SHOEMAKER:  Continues  with  the  explanation  of  the
amendments. Discusses the  monopoly issue.  Discusses  possible
amendments  to the

amendments.  Explains rationale for the changes.

458  REP. PAYNE: Asks about  the origin of the  modification that is
required in sub B.

462  SEN. SHOEMAKER: Explains that modification would  come at the
request of the parties.  Continues with the discussion of the
amendments.

TAPE 102, SIDE A

034    SEN. SHOEMAKER:  Continues with testimony.

044    REP. GORDLY:  Discusses the wording in the first line of the new
sub C.

046  SEN.  SHOEMAKER:  Discusses  the  determination  of  the  goals  by
the Director.

091   REP.  GORDLY:   Asks  about  the   issue  of   public  information
and confidentiality.

096   OBERTEEN:  Explains  that  the  records   are  public  and 
subject to disclosure.



114  SEN. SHOEMAKER:  Discusses another  deletion that  should have  not
been made.

151  REP.  D. JONES:  Asks if  he  has talked  with the  hospitals 
about the inclusion of the original language.

153    SEN. SHOEMAKER:  Explains that the hospitals are aware of the
problems.

155   OBERTEEN:  Discusses   the  inclusions  reflecting   the  State
Action doctrine.

174  STEVE TELFER, LEGACY  HEALTH SYSTEM: Discusses the  amendments to
SB 683 A.

198  REP. D.  JONES: Discusses  the need  to collaborate  on the
differences. Wants to see the best program for all involved.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SCR 8 Witnesses:  Annabelle Jaramillo, Commission on
Hispanic Affairs Irv Fletcher, Oregon AFL-CIO

223   ANNABELLE  JARAMILLO,  COMMISSION  ON  HISPANIC  AFFAIRS:  Submits
and reviews testimony in support of SCR 8.  (EXHIBIT A)

247    REP. GORDLY:  Discusses the importance of this resolution.

265    IRV FLETCHER, OREGON AFL-CIO:  Testifies in support of SCR 8.

283  VICE-CHAIR  ROBERTS:  Recesses  the  meeting  until  the  committee
has quorum.

WORK SESSION ON SCR 8

289  MOTION:  REP.  GORDLY:  Moves    SCR 8  to  the  Floor  with  a  DO
PASS recommendation.

VOTE: 6-0  Motion passes AYE:  Gordly, Johnson, Jones, McTeague, Payne,
Roberts NO:   None EXCUSED:  Girod, Hayden, Watt

REP. GORDLY will lead discussion on the Floor.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 416 A Witnesses:    None

302  ADRIENNE  SEXTON, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: Explains  that there 
are no witnesses signed up at this time.

308  VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS: Asks if there is  anybody who wants to testify
on HB 2459.

319    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Recesses the meeting at 3:44 p.m.

321    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Reconvenes the meeting at 5:10 p.m.

(Due to a malfunction in the equipment, approximately five (5) minutes
of the testimony of Mr. Concannon was lost.)

WORK SESSION ON HB 2459

321  KEVIN  CONCANNON,  HUMAN RESOURCES:  Testifies  in support  of  HB
245 9. Discusses amendments to the bill.



368    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks who will control the fund.

372  CONCANNON:  Discusses depositing  the money  with the  State
Scholarship Commission.

383  JIM NEELY,  ADULT AND  FAMILY SERVICES:  Discusses the 
establishment of the scholarship fund.

395    CONCANNON:  Discusses the interest that appreciates.

400  CONNIE GREEN, OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR:  Discusses the duration of
keeping the funds.

414    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks about the use of the funds.

423    GREEN:  Discusses the rules that administer the fund.

444  NEELY:  Discusses  the  amendments.  Submits  and  reviews 
testimony in support of HB 2459.  (EXHIBIT D & E)

TAPE 101, SIDE B

041  NEELY: Continues  with testimony. Discusses  termination of
assignments. Discusses funds for assisting the employees.

067  REP. D.  JONES: Asks  about other  requirements that  satisfy the
states needs for workers compensation.

068  NEELY: Explains  the workers  compensation. Discusses  insurance
that is currently enforced.

078  REP.  D.  JONES: Discusses  the  operation of  the  workers
compensation program.

082  NEELY: Discusses the  differences between the Jobs  Plus Program
and the Community Work Experience Program. Explains that Jobs Plus
people will

be covered by workers compensation.

104    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks about the involvement of private
industry.

109  BILL EARLY, PROPONENT  OF HB 2459:  Explains the education  that
will be involved in the program.

116    NEELY:  Discusses the education account.

125    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks about abuse of employer credits.

127  NEELY: Explains that the employers would  be evaluated, and dropped
from the program.

136    CHARLES HOBBS, PROPONENT OF HB 2459:  Discusses support of Rep.
Gordly.

161  CHUCK  SHEKETOFF, OREGON  HUMAN  RIGHTS COALITION:  Discusses
amendments that he  has  submitted.  (EXHIBIT I)    Discusses  concerns 
with the



legislation.

194   REP.  PAYNE:  Asks  about  the   Coalition's  clients  support  of
the legislation.

197    SHEKETOFF:  Explains that he represents the board.

206  REP.  D.  JONES: Asks  if  Mr. Sheketoff  represents  organizations
that represent people on AFS.

209   SHEKETOFF:  Explains  that  he   represents  an  organization 
that is comprised of individuals that are on AFS.

211  REP.  D. JONES:  Asks if  there  are any  recipients in  the 
process of voting  on   acceptance   of   legislative   issues.  
Discusses   the

representation issue.

237   SHEKETOFF:  Continues  with  testimony.  Discusses  concerns  with
the workers  compensation  provision.  Discusses   the  prioritization 
of

caretakers.

244    REP. D. JONES:  Asks for clarification.

246    SHEKETOFF:  Explains that the problem is on page 38 of the bill.

278  VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS: Asks if  a program better than  ballot measure
7 can be created.

280    SHEKETOFF:  Discusses the Jobs Plus Program.

323  JOHN  MULLIN, HUMAN  SERVICES  COALITION: Discusses  HB 2459.
Discusses the Jobs Program.

405  REP. D.  JONES: Asks about  Mr. Houles  letter. (EXHIBIT H)   Asks
about the differences in the philosophies.

427    MULLIN:  Explains the differences.

473   REP.  PAYNE:  Asks  about  the  insurance  that  is  provided  for
the individuals in the program.

483    SHEKETOFF:  Discusses problems in the system.

TAPE 102, SIDE B

031    SHEKETOFF:  Continues with explanation.

053    NEELY:  Clarifies the workers compensation program. 068    REP.
D. JONES:  Asks about the differences with inmates.

070    NEELY:  Explains that it is already existing law.

074    SHEKETOFF:  Discusses the requirements for workers compensation.

095  REP. PAYNE: Discusses sub  3 that requires the  state to provide



workers compensation.  Discusses intent of the bill.

104  SHEKETOFF:  Discusses concerns  with  insurance companies  paying
claims based on technicalities.

109  REP. D. JONES:  Explains that Legislative  Council should draft
language to avoid problems with insurance companies.

112    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Discusses the two parties differences.

120    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Requests a diagram explaining the program as a
whole.

153    REP. D. JONES:  Discusses the end results of the program.

174    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Discusses the interplay in the funding of the
program.

188    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Adjourns the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Bryan Boehringer                Adrienne Sexton Committee Clerk         
       Committee Administrator
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